Academic Information Services Advisory Committee (AISAC)

Minutes for 2 November 2007
Present: Mistuoshi Oba, Ryan Camps, Qinghong Zhang, Jackie Bird, Bruce Sarjeant, Sandra Burr, Darlene Walch, Mitchell Klett, Abhijit Jain.

Absent: Don Marquardt.
Sandy brought the meeting to order at 9am.  Minutes of the October 19th meeting were approved.

We reviewed the updated LARC document to ensure our additions were included and put in the correct category.  All appeared in order, but Sandy will realign some attributes into a new category called “Building”—the term “windows” might be interpreted in the computer sense rather than having windows on the building.  Bruce will also add more of the summer AIS focus group suggestions to the list.  This updating of our LARC list will be turned around quickly and presented to our departments, with an explanation of the context of this list, for review and additions prior to our next meeting on the 16th.  We are expecting additional items to add to it and will probably continue to solicit input until the meeting on the 30th.
There was discussion on just what kinds of classrooms might be wanted in the LARC.  Does form follow function or function follow form?  Flexibility in room arrangement?  Divided rooms with movable barriers that can be opened for more seating?  Noise issues from the latter can occur.  
There was a discussion about a branch library on campus for Art & Design materials (some departments do have “reading rooms”, which are their own creation).  Darlene listed several points why an off-site location is not desirable: no need to have one on our small campus, they are expensive and time consuming to maintain.  Yes, we do have a separate K-12 collection (still within the library), but that is designed to mimic an elementary school library setting, including the Dewey Decimal system.  Separate collections can also limit use and outgrow their allotted space.  
There was an interesting discussion on the future of the library regarding online visualizations of bookshelves, the books on them, the content of books, our library holdings, remote delivery, electronic images of pages, and access, that had been tabled.  
Next meeting November 16th.

Respectfully submitted,

Bruce Sarjeant

